Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

HADLEY - Danny and Tracy (Neverett) are happy to announce the birth of their daughter, Tiffany Marie on December 13, 1989, weighing 7 lbs. Proud grandparents are Gloria Neverett of Plattsburgh, N.Y. and Wayne and Juanita Hadley of Hemmingford.

HILL - Graham and Darbie (Somerville) proudly announce the arrival of their daughter Katherine Joan, 7 lbs. 5 oz., on January 23, 1990, at the Jewish General Hospital, Montreal. Happy grandparents are Doug Hill and Erna and Andrew Somerville of Hemmingford, Quebec.

HOOKER - Nicole (née Grégoire) and Brent are pleased to announce the safe arrival of Andréa Lise on January 20, 1990. little sister for Merédith. Proud grandparents are Henri Grégoire of St. Hubert, and Bill Hooker of Ormstown. Greatgrandparents are Mrs. Mayford Hooker and Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Stewart.

KAY - Joe and Barbara (née Pilon) are very happy to announce the arrival of twins on January 20, 1990, born at Ross Memorial Hospital, Lindsay, Ont. Zachary Benjamin, 4 lbs. 5 oz. and Matthew Alexander, 5 lbs. 3 oz. Proud grandparents are Bert and Geraldine Pilon of Ormstown, Marcel and Stephanic Kay and great grandmother Maria Szeps of Dollars des Ormeaux, Que.

PAYNE - Philip and Maureen are very pleased to announce the arrival of their son Brandon Patrick, born December 24, 1989, weighing 7 lbs. 1 oz. at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Proud grand-parents are Mr. and Mrs. John Owens of Ormstown, and Mr. and Mrs. Alan Payne of Ottawa.

DIED

CURRIE, Martha - At the Golden Years Nursing Home, Cambridge, Ontario. Formerly of Dundee, Que. on Monday, January 29, 1990, Martha Davidson, wife of the late Lyle Currie, mother of Gloria (Dave Campbell), June (Charles Gardiner), Norma Martin, and Jack. Also survived by 10 grandchildren. Funeral service from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon, Que. on Wednesday, January 31st at 3 p.m. Burial in Zion Cemetery, Dundee, Que. in the springtime.

MacFARLANE, Ellen - At

the Montreal General Hospital on Sunday, January 28, 1990. Ellen Price. Beloved wife of Daniel MacFarlane of Huntingdon, Que. No visitation. Cremation. Burial in Huntingdon Protestant Cemtery in the springtime.

SMYTHE, William Peacefully at home, Huntingdon, Que, on Sunday, January 28, 1990, age 81 years. Beloved husband of Edna Curran, Father of Gerald (Elizabeth Bissonette), Judy (Gerald Henley), Norah (Roger England), Mary Jo (Glen Wallace) and John. Also survived by his brother Raymond of Pointe Claire, Que, and nine grand-chidlren. Funeral service from the Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon, Que. to St. Bridget's Church, Trout River on Wednes-

day, Jan. 21 at 1 p.m. Burial in the springtime. Visitation Tuesday 2 p.m.

to 10 p.m.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express our appreciation to all friends, neighbours and relatives for their kindness, support, flowers, sympathy cards, and charitable donations following the recent loss of Lloyd Waddell. Sincere thanks,

The family of the late Lloyd Waddell

My sincere thanks to relatives and friends for their best wishes and support during and since my recent hospital stay. Your kindness and thoughts are appreciated.

Don Elder

I would like to thank Dr. Thompson and other doctors, nursing staff on the 2nd floor of the Barrie, for the excellent care given me during my stay there. Also thanks to my relatives, friends and neighbours and to the Fermière Group, for the lovely cards, visits, gifts and flowers. Your kindness was greatly appreciated.

Winnie McDonagh

Our sincere thanks to relatives, friends and neighbours for their acts of kindness during our recent bereavement, for the cards, flowers, gifts of food, and donations to the church and library in memory of our mother. A special thank you to the Emergency staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and Rev. Bannerman who conducted the funeral service, also to the Evening Auxiliary who served refreshments afterwards. All was very much appreciated. Morris & Irene Pringle

Ola & Jon Proudfoot

Our sincere thanks to relatives, neighbours and friends for floral tributes, memorial donations, expressions of sympathy, gifts of food and many other acts of kindness during our recent bereavement. Thanks and appreciation to Father Carl Triskle for the comforting service and organist Jean McEwen and all those who were in the choir. A special thanks to the Doctors and nurses of the Coronary Care Unit of the Montreal General Hospital, also Drs. Ray-monde Gagnon and and Maurice Godin, Drs. M. Stalker and K. Brissette who followed Alton so closely. We will always remember with gratitude your endless moral support. Please consider this as a personal thank-you. Barbara Glenda, Darren, David

SPECIAL THANKS TO C.L.S.C.

and the family of the

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank Dr. Brissette and the nursing staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while a patient there. A special thank you to the Hemmingford Volunteer Ambulance Service and the Ormstown Ambulance Service for their kind services.

Sophia Duteau

The Huntingdon Fire Department would like to extend their heartfelt thanks to everyone who helped to make this year's C.F.C.F. Benefit Hockey Game such a great suc-cess. We would like to underline the contribution made by the following people: the Members of the C.F.C.F "No Stars" Hockey Team, the employees at the Huntingdon Arena, Murray Rennie and Mark MacDougall for refereeing the game, Autobus Roland Leduc, Inc., and driver Claude Racine, Cyril Alary for his interest and active support through press coverage. The Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 81, for the use of their hall and their generous donation, the music of D.D.M.B., the "Foyer 45"Restaurant for their gift certificate, and the staff members of the Huntingdon County Hospital for their ticket sales and participation. To everyone whose spirit of goodwill helped in anyway to make the fund raiser so successful, we thank-you.

Many thanks to all those who drove or offered to drive us into Montreal. Also thanks for your thoughtfulness shown by cards, flowers, food, phone calls and visits which were much appreciated.

Donald Ferns

Donaid Terrio



9, 1990, at the age of 97 years, 6 months, his family wishes to thank relatives and friends, for their expressions of sympathy through mass offerings, flowers, cards, donations and visits at the funeral home. Please accept our heartfell gratitude and also, please consider this as a personal thank you.

HOME-CARE WORKERS To the caring people who watched over our

parents, who gave them the best care available, care given in a tender, loving and friendly manner, as if they had been their own, to these people who accomplish such remarkable work with an endless amount of patience, but who are so often forgotten, we, the family of Lucien and Marie-Rose Taillefer wish to express our very heartfelt thanks for the precious help given us.

The Family of

Lucien and Marie-Rose Taillefer

WEDDING RECEPTION

in hanour of

KATHY MIDDLEMISS and JOHN WADDELL SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 3, 1990

9 p.m. AT YELLE'S, ST-ANTOINE-ABBÉ

Everyone Welcome — Lunch served